
 
 

February 2020 - Gratitude for a New Bus 
 

We appreciate the Lord Most High and our very 

friends at the Supply Line for the blessings we 

received by way of this beautiful and valuable 

school bus. 

 
The school was in dire need of a school bus. We 

resorted to a rented cap that made many parents 

keep their children/wards from coming to school. 

The cost of running/maintenance drained our 

finances. 

 
We used to ask staff and students to fast and pray for a bus. Whenever the children would see 

me visiting their classrooms they’ll ask, “Pastor Jacob, when is the bus coming?” Like 

Abraham, I’d reply, “the Lord will provide.” “When it arrives you’ll all see it.” Sooner than 

we expected, the Lord Most High provided beyond our imagination. 
 

With the arrival of the bus things have started changing. Parents have started releasing their 

children to school. We dedicated it on Sunday, February 16, 2020 after a PTA meeting. 

Parents were excited and congratulated the MHMS and sponsors. 

 
 

Those who are residents in the community and not 

commuting also want to have a feel of the 

blessing. 

 
 

“We have all prayed, Pastor, we want to ride in 

it,” they’ll plead. We asked the driver to take 

every one on a tour of the communities. 



   
 

 

The children were more than excited. Every day of the week, immediately after the last closing 
prayer and dismissal there is a mad rush for seat in the bus by the children. Whenever it moves in 
or out they shout, “Most High, Most High, Most High!” 

It’s a kind gift we all admire and are very 

thankful for. 

 

 
We exalt Him for He is Holy. 

Blessings, 

 

Jacob  Hiagbe 

Most High Mission 

http://www.globalhz.org/most-high-mission/ 

 

 

 
Let's keep the bus gassed up and running! 

A monthly donation of $50 will allow 10 more kids to join the commute to school. 

 
You can donate online at globalhz.org/mhm/donate or by sending a check to: 

GHI/Most High Mission 

PO Box 64059 

Eagan, MN, 55164-0059 
 

Thank you for your prayerful support! 

 

It is good to give thanks to Adonai 

And to sing praises to your name, Elyon 

To tell in the morning about your grace 

And at night about your faithfulness. 

 

For, Adonai, what you do makes me happy 

I take joy in what your hands have made 

How great are your deeds, Adonai, 

How very deep your thoughts! 

 

- Psalm 92 CJB 

http://www.globalhz.org/most-high-mission/

